

Test Monitoring Center

Carnegie Mellon University 6555 Penn Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15206, USA http://astmtmc.cmu.edu 412-365-1000

MEMORANDUM: 10-033

DATE: June 25, 2010

TO: Sequence VI Mailing List

FROM: Frank M. Farber frank m farber

SUBJECT: Sequence VID Multiple Fuel Batches - Information Letter 09-2

Sequence VID Information Letter 09-2 was issued by the TMC on December 14, 2009. This information letter was subsequently Subcommittee B balloted and received a negative vote. The item on the information letter that drew the negative vote was the panel's approval of using more than one fuel batch for a given test. Previously, only one fuel batch was permitted for a given test. The other two items covered in the information letter were not involved in the reason for the negative vote. On June 22, 2010 the surveillance panel convened a teleconference call to discuss the issue. The surveillance panel ultimately agreed with the negative voter and voted to not allow multiple fuel batches for a given test. In keeping with the Information Letter Task Force report, Information Letter 09-2 Item 3 is effective November 18, 2009 – June 22, 2010. Therefore, any test started during this time period is permitted to have multiple fuel batches. Test starts after June 22, 2010 are to use only one fuel batch. Items 1 & 2 are still approved and will be issued on a subsequent information letter in order to have the items Sub Committee B balloted.

If you have any questions please let me know.

FMF/fmf

c: ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/gas/sequencevi/memos/mem10-033.pdf

Distribution: Email